
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. I have the following information. 
 

The total number of occasions penalty notices have been issued to parents of children attending 
Abbey Gates Primary School for any type of absence since September 2010. 
PN’s Issued to Parents at Abbey Gates Primary School by Academic Year 

2010/2011          (No data available)                          
2011/2012          (No Data available) 

2012/2013          0 
2013/2014          0 

2014/2015          0 

2015/2016          10 
2016/2017          2 

2017/2018          2 
2018/2019          10 

2019/2020          1 issued so far this academic year 

 
The information you seek in answer to your other three questions is not held by the council, but may 

be held by the school. To pursue your enquiry, you will need to submit a request directly to the 
school.   

 
If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications. 

 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 

complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 
Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 

 

Yours sincerely 
  

John Allison 
Information Officer 

Chief Executive’s Department 

Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 

Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
 

mailto:foi@nottscc.gov.uk

